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Minutes of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held at 7.30pm on Monday 27th April 2015 
in the Community Room, Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Members: Alan Beasley, Brian Stother (Chair), Alex Bullock, Lisa Bullock (Minute Taker), Steve Dart, Sarah Janson, Rob Morgan, David Popham
Paul (Member of the Public)
Apologies

Joan Salmon
Minutes of meetings held on 13th April 2015
The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th April 2015 were agreed and signed. 
Matters arising (not on the agenda)

No matters arising.
Report on the meeting with Mr Tait of Sedgemoor District Council
Alex reported to the group and prepared minutes of the meeting which he is awaiting SDC to confirm are correct.  The main points arising from the meeting were that the Core Strategy Review will be shortly formalised with amendments to the Local Development Scheme with the proposed submission consultation being summer 2016.  
The council has commissioned an Economic Growth Report and Housing Market Assessment and a fresh call for sites has recently been made.  SDC has updated the Role and Function Assessment of their Key Rural Settlement and they are due to send out a Facilities Questionnaire to the Parish Councils within the next 4 weeks.  This will assist them in their review of and categorisation of Key Rural Settlements and to allow for a more sophisticated review of the capacity of such settlement to support growth.

The Council are looking to increase the amount of development allocated at some of the Key Rural Settlements and to create an upper tier within the Key Rural Settlement’s Category of which Cannington along with North Petherton and Cheddar.

The Council will also be undertaking a Development Boundary Review and SDC will consult Parish Councils in May 2015 on the proposed boundary reviews.  This will consist of minor alterations to account for development that has occurred since they were originally drawn, in some cases 15 years ago.   For Cannington this is likely to include Cannington College land. 

Nick Tate (NT) agreed to share proposed development boundary amends and SHLAA sites with Brian and CNP group as well as formally consulting the Parish Council.  It was agreed to continue more dialogue between the SDC and CNP.

Brian informed NT that CNP would not be pursuing specific site allocation but would be looking to develop critieria based policies. NT could appreciate this approach in our case. 

Brian asked about the level of support that could be given by the district council.  NT informed that some support was possible but this should be focussed on technical issues such as environmental assessment.  NT agreed to email Brian to inform of the level of environmental assessment that would be needed.
NT agreed that a member of his team would attend the group’s first meeting in June 2015 to update the group on progress of the CS Review and its implications for Cannington.
Action - Brian agreed to share consultation exercises and draft policies with SDC as these progressed.

Alan asked if the housing numbers would take into consideration how many commuters there are.

Alex replied that he thought they would and provided an example whereby North Somerset have a policy to reduce commuters but SDC don’t do this because they want to encourage growth but  could if they thought it was significant.

Sarah asked if we know when the Council asked for a call for sites as they have not provided CNP any detail of this.
Brian responds and said they are prepared to share this information.  What the NP has to do is dovetail with the Core Strategy and we must make sure that SDC gets a clearer impression of the evidence we already have and we promised to share this with them.

Alan made two points…

1st we could end up in a bigger system dealing with intangibles and it could take years.

2nd if this information was shown to the public would they give different comments? 

Dave asks what people think the college benefit would be to have their land allocated and how will this affect the village.

Rob was concerned that the Parish Council should talk to us as a group before they make formal comments on any requests for land were made.

Alan agreed and requested that we write formally to the PC.

Action - Alex agreed to write formally to the PC to ask if they would allow the CNP to draft a response on behalf of the Parish Council on the SHLAA sites and changes to the Key Rural Settlements.
Alex suggested that we go back to our Aims and Objectives and how these will grow with our village.

Further discussion took place with regard to the re allocation of Cannington as a Key Rural Settlement and how this compared to other larger settlements such as Cheddar, Ashcott and Wedmoor.  
Brian stated that the Park and Ride will still punch a hole in the bypass and will end up as a brownfield site.

Alan understood the need for development and SDC aspirations but we should continue on the NP and our own aims and objectives for Cannington.

Dave agrees that we need to be open and informative but we need to put forward what Cannington wants as this is our social obligation.

Sarah also agreed and added that we need to make sure the plan is criteria based.

Everyone agreed unanimously that we should carry on the criteria based approach.

Alan predicted that the Park and Ride site will remain in 60 years’ time.

Review of work schedule

Informed by agreements made tonight.  

Jo has advised it possible to submit additional grant application.  Also Jo can give more assistance if we can reach the Regulation 14 stage by the end of August.  

Sarah suggested that we should use up the hours we already have in hand with Mandy and to get to Regulation 14 as soon as possible and assist with the pre-submission consultation.  We can look at making an application after this.  Everyone agreed that we would not pursue an application at this time.  
Budget update 
Nothing to report – Mandy has not done any work this month so the budget is unchanged.
Tina has provided the budget to Sarah which confirms that there is nil balance.

Action – Sarah agreed to be the Treasurer.

Any Other Business

Brian and Steve explained the importance of the work done by Alex Reed based on the initial consultation return in November /December 2013 which guided the group to develop a topic base consultation as this is a really important part of the jigsaw.  

Lisa agreed that they should co-ordinate the raw data and then produce a report to show the evolution of the consultation process.

Action – it was agreed that Steve, Brian and Lisa would met and put this report together.

Rob asked if the new Parish Council would have to vote for CNP to continue.  Alan responded that we remain unless the Parish Council says otherwise.
Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 18th May 2015 at 7:30pm
The meeting closed at 8:45pm
Signed……………………………………… Date………………………                
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